
February 12, 1988 

Dear Parishioners: 

Holy Resurrection Armenian 
Apostolic Church 

909 Michigan Avenue - (P.O. Box 143) 

South Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53172 

Office: 762-7460 

On Sunday, February 21, 1988 at 12 Noon, we will hold our annual Parish Assembly 
in the church hall. The election of Parish Council members and Ladies' Aid 
officers will have a strong impact on the direction of our church. 

This past year, we were heartened to have several new members join our parish. 
In the coming year, we hope not only to attract additional members but also to 
bring present members back into a more active involvement in the church. Our 
parish is small, but we have the resources and potential to do great things for 
the Lord in the Milwaukee area. 've pray to God for the desire and drive to 
achieve them. 

He look forward to seeing you Sunday as we make our plans for the future. 

Sincerely yours, 
Holv Resurrection Parish Council 
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Leif Peterson 
Chairman 


